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 nurturing God-given potential 

High Expectations 

The film When The Game Stands Tall chronicles the De La Salle Spartans high school 

football team which is famous for a 151 game winning streak over 12 years. The film 

which is based on a true story, captures Coach Ladouceur’s concept of perfect effort.  

He calls for his team to “Give perfect effort from start to finish”.  1 Corinthians 15 

also captures this sentiment 58 Therefore, my dear brothers and sisters, stand firm. 

Let nothing move you. Always give yourselves fully to the work of the Lord, because 

you know that your labour in the Lord is not in vain. 

The Teaching and Learning Framework has as one of its underpinning principles – 

High Expectations.  At Prince of Peace, we believe that High Expectations are  

important because students learn best when they are expected to realise their full 

potential. The College has high expectations for all members of our community 

which include: progress, work ethic, attendance, dress and behaviour. Research  

suggests that high expectations build esteem, increase confidence and improve  

academic performance. We want all students to be prepared to put in the “perfect 

effort”, and to be able to make progress.  

At Prince of Peace of Peace Lutheran College we w a n t  t o  work in partnership 

with parents/caregivers to provide students with sequenced learning opportunities 

that will provide a solid foundation for each student’s future. It is important that with 

the exception of illness, students attend school every day, that they arrive on time for 

the educational program, and that disruptions during the school day are minimised so 

that students have the best opportunity to learn.   

We ask for your support as we maintain high expectations in relation to personal  

appearance. It is our intention that during 2015, we will engage with parents and 

students to clarify uniform requirements. Prince of Peace students are encouraged to 

be prepared to stand tall and wear their uniform with pride at all times. If students 

do not meet, College expectations, they may be asked to rectify incorrect uniform 

items. We ask for your assistance, as we work together so each member of our  

community can demonstrate excellence through honour and give themselves fully to 

their work as a student. 

Garth Hunt 

Garth Hunt has been an educator for over 35 years, 31 of those 

in Lutheran schools including St Peter’s, Immanuel, Redeemer, 

LORDS, and Bethania.  During that time he has pursued his  

passion for quality education and his love of rugby. In July 2007, 

he was appointed as the Principal of Prince of Peace Lutheran 

School, Rogers Parade West with the responsibility, for the  

building of the Senior Campus at Henderson Road. Garth was 

duly appointed the Head of College of the newly named Prince of 

Peace Lutheran College.  The secondary campus opened in 2009, 

and Garth’s vision and oversight has influenced the extensive building and natural 

landscape. In addition, Garth has shaped the educational, pastoral care, student 

leadership and outdoor education programs.  Garth has been responsible for  

developing strong community ties, and has established powerful partnerships both 

locally (Prince of Peace Church Community and Moreton Bay Regional Council in  

relation to the Water Management project) and internationally (SMA Kirsten Terang 

Bangsa in Semarang). Garth’s legacy and impact on the Prince of Peace community 

has been immense. We thank Garth and Melindie for their faithful service and sense 

of vocation and tireless dedication. It is our hope that he quickly returns to good 

health. We wish Garth and Melindie God’s richest blessings for the next chapter. 

Michelle Nisbet and Katrina Valencia.  
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Shop and Raise funds for the College 

The following local businesses kindly support the College through their Community Kickback 

schemes: 

 Amart All Sports, Mitchelton  Athletes Foot, Chermside  

 Aussie Farmers Direct – see here for their website and please link your account to College via their 

fundraising page 

Please let the shop assistant know that you are from Prince of Peace when paying for your items at 

Amart and Athletes Foot as they will not ask you. 

Is your brother or sister coming to POP next year? 

Under our Sibling Policy, siblings of all current students are automatically accepted into the College. 

However, they do still need to be enrolled. If you haven’t enrolled your younger children for entry in 

2016 or beyond, please contact Donna Cook, Enrolments Officer, on 3872 5710 or via email on 

dcook@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au for an Application Form. You can also print it off from our website 

and send them in to Reception with your application fee of $110 for one child or $175 for two more. 

 

And we are off and racing to an amazing start to the year! Our Year 6 students have been 

busy preparing for their duties in Parliament and house captain candidates have given their speeches, 

exciting times ahead. House Captains will be announce on Thursday. Some important dates for your 

calendar: 

Friday 13 February        Student Leaders Installation Service   8.30am in Chapel 

Friday 13 February         Rugby Open/Information afternoon           3.30pm Junior Campus Oval 

Even if you are not able to commit to playing club rugby, please come along and have some fun with 

us. We will explore further opportunities to develop Rugby throughout the year along with other 

sports. 

Tuesday 17 February     Opening Parliament Service                    1.45pm in Chapel 

Tuesday 24 February     Special Guest - Peter Janetzki  

                                      'Managing the Strong Willed Child'          6.45pm    

Please contact me for further information on any of the above events. 

Chris Mills Head of Pastoral Care and Well Being 

 

2015 HIGH EXPECTATIONS 

Through the collaborative work of teachers across campuses last year we decided on 5 principles 

which would see improvements in the culture, teaching and learning at Prince of Peace in 2015 and 

beyond. The first principle focuses on High Expectations. Our college staff would like to see high 

expectations fostered in many aspects of schooling such as how we dress, how we speak, how we  

interact with one another and what we expect of ourselves in learning.  

High Expectations can be achieved if students know clearly what is expected of them and know why 

it’s important and relevant to them. We encourage children to wear a uniform they are proud of, to 

produce work that is set out well and something they share with a sense of pride. 

We align ourselves with the Growth Mindset research of Dr Carol Dweck. Over the year we will be  

offering various links which we find interesting. This link outlines her research and talks about the 

importance of praising effort not talent. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NWv1VdDeoRY 

I invite you this year to join with us in our focus on standards and high expectations which has life-

long benefits for our children. 

Katrina Valencia Head of Campus P-6 

Return to index 
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Chess Club News February 2015 

Senior Chess Club will start in Week 3 on Thursday 12 February. Senior Chess Club is for players 

who have played chess previously and all abilities are welcome. Chess Club meets in Mr Russell’s 

room (6R) on Thursday afternoons from 3.00pm – 4.00pm. Please collect a registration form from 

reception or from Mr Russell and return it before attending.  

See you on Thursday afternoon, Week 3! 

KINDY CAR PARK: Please remember that only Kindy Parents are permitted to park in this area and 

please do not to park behind others restricting those who may need to leave.   

http://www.aussiefarmers.com.au/
mailto:dcook@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NWv1VdDeoRY


 

 

 

 

Excellence through honour - we want every student to pursue personal  

excellence; to honour each other, their God given potential and to give of their best. 

Class of 2014 Results 

Congratulations to the Year 12 class of 2014 who achieved pleasing academic results. 32.4% of OP 

eligible students received an OP of between 1-6 compared to the state average of 25.8%.  

Additionally, 62.2%, were awarded an OP between 1 and 12. 

90% of the cohort were OP-eligible, compared to the State, where less than 55% of students are  

OP-eligible. The significance of this statistic is that we actively encourage a large percentage of  

students to sit the QCS test and to be OP eligible. We are committed to offer a pathway to Tertiary 

Entrance for as many students as possible. Additionally, Prince of Peace offers alternative pathways to 

encourage as many students to gain a qualification. In 2014, 88% gained a qualification. This  

commitment to enable students to achieve excellence through honour, learning with purpose and 

growth through challenge will continue as we transition to a new system in the near future.  

We celebrate with the class of 2014 on their fine results, wish them continued success in the future, 

and look forward to hearing about where life takes them as they as they pursue their dreams. 

Thank you also to our dedicated teachers for their passion and high quality of instruction that has 

played such an important part in helping our young people achieve these results. 

Semester 2 Academic Awards 

Each student was encouraged to seek opportunities for learning and growth in 2015. I acknowledged 

that each member of our community, is a work in progress and it is only through challenge, failing 

and trying again that we can keep progressing. To ensure that students can achieve growth through 

challenge, students will engage in a process to set goals and strategies to achieve them. While not 

every student was acknowledged formally, all the students who achieved their personal best in 2014 

are to be congratulated. Assembly was a chance to acknowledge all those students who achieved  

Academic Excellence and Academic Honours.  The following students reached the standards:  
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Year 10 Jasmine Burrows Brooke Gaffney 

 Alexia Gee Katelyn Goopy 

 Reuben Hill Alexandra Schwarting 

 Shaelynn Radel Jonathan Southward 

 Joshua Wilson Laura Wilton 

 Hannah Yarnold  

Year 9 Cooper Atterton Cassia Gulley 

 Caylm Hodges Mackenzie Muir 

 James Bleckwehl Kirralee Fisher 

 Caitlin Hird James Mackay 

 Rachel Nibbs Olivia Trixner 

Year 8 Ned Franklin Jake McCarthy 

 Clareece Varga Bethany Southward 

Year 7 Patrick Bunn Joel Burrows 

 Jessica Kassiou Elizabeth Harrison 

 Samuel Moraikar Lachlan Nibbs 

 Cooper Schmidt  

Excellence   

Year 12 Amy Brumm Amber Corbin 

 Bethany Elliott Jessica Grieve 

 Alexandra King Stephanie Oswald 

 Philippa Rex Jonathan Schwarting 

Year 11 Benjamin Fisher Kyle Fraser 

 Morgan Gaffney Tabitha-Ann Gulley 

 Destiny Marshall Susanna McClintock 

 Matthew Miller Sophie Priebbenow 

 Sarah Wilson Darcie Speare 
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Congratulations to all students who 

pursued personal excellence in 2014.  

Year 7 Camp 

In more than one way the Year 7 camp is a leap of faith.  Students are asked to depart on a two day 

camp on the first day of school. in an attempt to develop positive relationships and create  

connections. Parents are asked to trust the College and send their children off with staff who are  

unfamiliar, our first step in the development of a powerful partnership.  The camp is also a leap of 

faith due to the activities like the giant swing, rock wall, raft building as students must challenge 

themselves and each other to experience success.   

I had the pleasure of sharing dinner with the Year 7s on Wednesday night, and heard stories of  

fellowship, laughter, and challenge.  The camp is a wonderful opportunity to develop connections and 

memories, and by all accounts has been a success.  See below for some highlights shared by the  

students: 

The Giant Swing way my favourite because of the height. When you release the rope you get an 

adrenaline rush. Nicholas Anderson 

I enjoyed how there was always something to do . The rock wall was hard but I enjoyed it- I got to 

the top!  Samantha Keal 

I liked all the activities. It helped me make new friends. The red rock wall was really hard but I felt 

good when I got to the top.       Caitlyn Flynn 

Joel broke the Richter scale 11-7 when he screamed on the Giant Swing, we could hear him from the 

other side of the oval.    William Rattray 

LINK for some camp photos. 

Ubuntu Calling Ceremony 

Last night saw Year 9 students and their parents gather to commence their Ubuntu journey.   A year 

long program in Year 9 marks the important transition from childhood to adulthood.  The program 

aims to provide experiences that will help students navigate the confusing time of adolescence and  

encourages them to take on greater independence and responsibility with an open mind that is willing 

to listen and learn, and an open heart than recognises we all need love and respect to grow.   The 

spirit of Ubuntu is found through community. Community is created when you find unity of purpose 

with others. Students, parents and teachers made a pledge to commit to the journey, and support 

each other.  As part of the ceremony, students were asked to introduce their parents to another  

student’s parents in an attempt to develop some new connections.  The student’s Ubuntu journey will 

be marked by excellence through honour, learning with purpose and growth through challenge.  We 

look forward to sharing this important rite of passage.   

Michelle Nisbet Head of Campus 7-12 

FOUND: A City Beach bag beolonging to a PoP student  has been found at the bus stop Arbour Street at Ferny Grove State High 
School.  There is a white Moonlee Tae Kwon Do Uniform and a blue belt in it.  It was handed in on the morning of the Senior 
Campus swimming carnival on 4 February.  It can be collected from the Ferny Grove State High School office. 
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Honours   

Year 12  Ryan Speare  

Year 11 Chloe Bolton  Lachlan McLean 

Year 10 Jade Mitra Grace Newton 

 Sally Patch Alexander Platt 

 Nicholas Telfer Grace Turner 

Year 9 Geremy Caitens Kirralee Anderson 

 William Ebbott Helena Dabrowski 

 Jade Hoffman Samuel King 

 Joshua McCrow Alexandra Manwaring 

 Finn McQuiod Isabelle Robinson 

 Matthew Powell  

Year 8 Anastasia Doudkin Stephanie Bleckwehl 

 Riley Farrell Lydia van der Wiel 

 Isabelle Majpruz Fynn Hughes 

 Jessiclaire Jensen  

Year 7 Rachel King Brendan Fraser 

 Michael Weir  

http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au/web/documents/newsletters/2015/LINKt1w2-Y7camp.pdf


 

 

 

Music Supporters Group (MSG).  The first meeting is TO BE CONFIRMED.  The 

MSG was founded in 2011 to be a parent body that supports our co-curricular music program in three 

ways: 

Creating fellowship opportunities- for parents of PoP music students 

Fundraising- to assist in providing equipment, music and services for our co-curricular program 

Supporting- music staff during the running and organising of music concerts 

There is usually one meeting per term.  If you are unable to attend regular meetings, but would like 

to be kept in the loop with the goings on of the group and called upon when needed for assistance, 

please send though your intention to do so via email. 

JUNIOR CAMPUS  

What a great start to the year we’ve had.  Choirs are working hard and sounding great even after 1 

week.  It’s still not too late to join. Rehearsal times are as follows: 

Day        Group             Time    Place 

Monday:     Primary Choir  (Y4-6 girls & boys)   7:45am      Music Room 

Wednesday:  PoP Junior Voices (Y2-3 girls & boys) 7:45am  Music Room 

Instrumental lessons have commenced this week. Ensemble will start at the discretion of the  

tutors.  If you wish to be part of the band, strings or percussion ensemble, but learn an instrument 

outside of school, please contact me for details.  Lesson timetables should have been emailed to  

students and will be placed on the College Website.   

Should you have any questions about the instrumental, choral or classroom music program on the 

Junior Campus, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 

Class music lessons:  A reminder that students in Years 4-6 will need a recorder.  I have quite a 

number of spares that are cleaned every day should your child forget, however it’s best to have their 

own.  There are also a few left here from last year if you’ve misplaced it.  

There will be an opportunity for Year 6 students to apply for Music Captain this year. Those students 

wishing to apply should see Mrs. Cudney for a nomination form. Forms are due back Monday 9  

February. 

Sherree Cudney Junior Campus Music 

SENIOR CAMPUS 

Music Lessons and Ensembles have commenced. Concert Band will officially commence on 11 

February. 

Regarding lessons, you will be receiving parent handbooks and student timetables shortly from both 

myself and tutors. These will be placed on the music board outside of reception to be viewed by  

students as well. If you have not received lesson information or would still like to enrol, please  

contact me at ccroucher@princofpeace.qld.edu.au and I will send information to you directly.  

Cassandra Croucher Senior Campus Music 
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 KINDY CORNER 

Love to Sing? 
Leading children’s choir, Voices of Birralee, invites young singers to join their Clayfield program.   

2 FREE classes to celebrate our 20th Anniversary! 
Please visit our website www.birralee.org to enrol or for more information.  

Kindy has started with a great new crew of children eager to see what 

there is to offer.  Our play based program allows loads of time for  

children to explore, discover and have fun in our beautiful bushland  

area.  Our program this term is focused around “getting to know, and 

getting along” and this is a time for staff to get to know children and 

parents and vice versa.  To add to this we closely follow the children’s 

interests and already we are exploring the topics of transportation and 

machines.   

If you are considering putting your child in kindy, we would love for you 

to give us a call and drop up for a visit. Miss Lyn and Miss Julie would 

love to show you around our lovely facility.   

Here’s to a great 2015.  

Lyn Jackson Director 

mailto:ccroucher@princofpeace.qld.edu.au
http://www.birralee.org


 

 

 

 

 Junior Rep Sport 

Senior Rep Sport 
School Sport 

Our first lunchtime inter house challenge begins next week. Cricket is the game and it is open to 

players from Years 2 to 6 (10 players each team). The newly elected House Captains and Vice  

Captains will be eagerly seeking players for their teams so sign up announcements will be made  

during the rest of this week. 

District Sport 

23 of our best and brightest swimming stars will take to the water next week during the district 

swimming carnival at Somerset Hills State School. Events kick off on Tuesday afternoon (4-6.30pm) 

and again on Thursday during the same times. Everyone is welcome to attend, free entry and  

a canteen with hot food will be available. 

We wish all swimmers the best and trust that they will represent themselves, their families and our 

school with distinction. Our squad consists of: Kaitlyn Vidler, Anya and Lara Wadham, Tyla Proctor, 

Ellie Hastings, Ella Lane, Claudia Tully, Ella Torrens, Maya Pingel, Heidi Noon, Yubo Hahn, Sasha Mee, 

Jordan Edwards, Gerald Freislich, Oscar Bojcic, Mattias and Jonas Forbes Schutz, Oliver King, Isaac 

Kyle Little, Liam Jamison; and, Sam, Will and Riley Peterson. 

Trials for the district Basketball teams will be held in 2 weeks. Girls on Tuesday 17 February at  

Albany Creek State High School and boys on Thursday 19 February at Albany Hills State School. Both 

trials start about 3.30pm. For full details and requirements please see Mr Wooding. Don’t forget to 

check the link on the top of this page to see which other sports are coming up soon. 

Brad Wooding Junior Campus HPE Teacher 

CONGRATULATIONS:  

Ethan Chilton (6W) was busy with soccer over the school holidays, starting with trials 

where he earned himself a place in the Brisbane City U11’s Academy team, then his 

team placed second in a Futsal competition (they were undefeated until the Grand  

Final and were beaten by one goal), then he had three days in England training with 

the Aston Villa Football Academy. Now he’s back on the field in Australia, pre-season 

training and games have already started for the Academy team. Good 

luck Ethan for the Met North trials in March. 

Our tennis ace Ethan Takac (6R) and his team mates made it through 

to the finals after great wins on hardcourt and clay. The final (QLD vs NSW) was an 

outstanding battle that ultimately NSW won, placing QLD second in the Nationals. 

Ethan also had the experience of being the coin toss boy for the Murray vs Berdich 

semi final game. 

Dear Prince of Peace parents/caregivers and members of the wider PoP community, 

My name is Grant Carlson and I am the new Sport Coordinator for 

Prince of Peace Lutheran College 7-12 campus from 2015. My family 

and I have recently relocated from Cairns, FNQ where I was the HPE teacher & Sport 

Coordinator at Peace Lutheran College. I am very excited to not only continue the 

great work that has been established already within the PoP Sport community but  

also assist with establishing new initiatives and pathways which can offer our  

students opportunities to furthering themselves in whichever sporting pursuit they 

choose.  

My role primarily consists of coordinating and convening the “Big 3” inter-house  

carnivals within the Senior Campus (swimming/cross country/track & field) plus the 

organisation of inter-school teams, regional and district trials/representation, sport 

development and always promoting a positive sporting culture within the entire  

College community.  We have very committed and enthusiastic staff members within the Senior  

Campus who are always willing to lend their expertise towards assisting students with their sporting 

pursuits and we very much look forward to a continuation of these efforts during 2015. Please don’t 

hesitate to make contact with myself via email if you have any queries about anything sport related 

at the Senior Campus! 

Grant Carlson 7-12 Sport Coordinator 
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Calling all soccer mad POP Dads, Sons, Friends… 
POP Lutheran Church, in conjunction with the College, has two soccer teams in the Open Men’s Div 2 

and Div 4 soccer competition in the Baptist Football League.  Ages 15-90+ years. 

Matches are played each Saturday afternoon with no compulsory training during the week. Most 

games are played at Mitchelton or at the College. Previous experience is not required. Just a willing-

ness to join in, give it a go and meet our POP families.  Enquiries: call Bryan Cook on 0418 602 071.  R
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http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au/web/documents/newsletters/2015/LINKt1w1-Jnr%20Trials.pdf
http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au/web/documents/newsletters/2015/LINK%20t1w1-Snr%20Districts.pdf


 

 

 

The Uniform Shop is open Tuesdays and Thursdays 8.00am – 10.00am, 2.00pm to 4.00pm, and 

Wednesdays 8.00am – 10.00am.  

Orders & Exchanges: For your convenience orders can be emailed using the order form on the  

uniform page of the school website www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au and will be delivered to your child’s 

class. Exchanges can be sent to reception at either campus in a plastic bag with a copy of your  

receipt, your name and size required.   

Junior: Now Available - Size 2 Sport Shorts. Out of Stock – Size 12 Dresses, please refer to the  

Second Hand Blog. Hats Size S – due in March, available from Lowes Chermside in the interim.   

Senior: Now Available - Size 5M Boys Formal Shorts; Out of Stock – Size 6M Boys Formal Shorts, 

Size 8A and 14A Blouses, Size 12C Skirts please refer to the Second Hand Blog.  

Senior Boys Formal Hats: Please protect your hats with a Silicone waterproofing spray ASAP before 

they are damaged in the wet weather. This is available from the shoe supplies section at both Coles 

and Woolworths.  

Found: 1 Senior Boys Hat & 1 Navy Hat at Deakin Street, Everton Park – please contact me.  

Second Hand Uniforms: A huge “Thank you!” to all those generous families who have sent in  

uniforms over the past couple of months.  All items are approx. 1/3 of new price – please come and 

have a look.     

Wendy McMahon Uniform Shop Convenor 

 

During the hot weather Iceblocks will be available to Y1-6 students 

on Thursdays! Iceblocks will be available for purchase for $1 each for either milk choco-

late or tropical fruit juice. Each child is only allowed to purchase one iceblock for them-

selves. 

Volunteers are also required to help sell the iceblocks at lunchtime. It is a very easy and fun way to 

help fundraise for the school and it only takes 30 minutes of your day.  If you would like to go on the 

roster please contact Susan at the4freemans@gmailcom.  

AUXILIARY 

Hello from the POP Auxiliary!   

Our group runs a wide variety of activities offering social opportunities while raising funds for the  

college - from bookclubs to bake sales, skate nights and fashion parades, you’ll find a happy band of 

Auxiliary volunteers behind the scenes, working to make things happen for the students and the 

school as a whole.   

Some of our events take place regularly e.g. special lunches and morning teas, and iceblock sales, 

while others are annual - Twilight Markets, Mothers & Fathers Day stalls.   

Money raised in the past has been spent on readers for Preps, water coolers, RedKat audio systems 

for classrooms, and outdoor seating at the Senior Campus to name but a few of the projects we've 

supported.   

We are looking for willing helpers and fresh faces to either assist with some of these activities - even 

just one! - or come along with new ideas for the group.  Our first 2015 meeting will be on  

Wednesday 11 February, at 8:45am in the Junior Campus kitchen, under the Year 1 classrooms, 

with ample tea and coffee provided.  Plates of goodies always welcome :-)   

For more information contact Auxiliary Secretary Susan Freeman the4freemans@gmail.com, or 

Treasurer Jeanette Kirby jeanette@kirby.net.au 
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 UNIFORM SHOP 

SPECIAL MORNING TEA 

Junior Campus (Y1-6): Wednesday 18 February 

Senior Campus: Thursday 19 February 

Finger Bun $2 each 

Milk (or Juice on Junior Campus) $1 each 

NO PRE ORDERS 

If you are available to assist on the day please contact Kylie—lionelandkylie@westnet.com.au or Julieen -  

julieen.hicks@gmail.com for the Junior Campus or Lisa—nili.m@bigpond.com for the Senior Campus.  

http://www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au
mailto:the4freemans@gmail.com
mailto:jeanette@kirby.net.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

The Blank Canvas 

At Chapel on both campuses in this past week the students and staff were presented with the image 

of a Blank Canvas and asked to reflect upon what this suggested to them about God, about them-

selves and about others. The answers reflected a depth of thought and creativity that delighted and 

inspired us all: 

 Father, Son and Holy Spirit are the triangle of legs holding us (the canvas) up. 

 God’s heart is pure. 

 When we paint/get something wrong God wipes it clean for us and we can 

start again. 

 We have been given the power to paint our own life.  

 The canvas doesn’t just have to represent us, it could be our whole class or 

the whole school and the easel is all of the people who support us. 

 Our friends could be the canvas and we can be the easel supporting them with 

kindness. 

 When we first meet someone they are a blank canvas to us. 

 In art there are no wrong answers and that is how God sees us. 

 We have a chance to help create a part of other people’s life story/painting.  

 We are forgiven.  

Margaret Muller Chaplain 
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THOUGHT OF THE WEEK 

WORSHIP THIS SUNDAY 8 FEBRUARY 

9am, 6pm Remix   

Message: “Better Together” (Rom 12:3-8)  

CHURCH NOTICES:   
 MOVIE FUNDRAISER supporting the Mater Chicks in Pink Bust-a-Move campaign for Breast 

Health. MOVIE- KINGSMAN: THE SECRET SERVICE. WHEN: Sunday, 8 February at 3pm 

WHERE: The Palace Cinemas, The Barracks COST:$ 20 per ticket RSVP: 4 February Sandra  SMS 

0412 043 368 email sklingberg64@gmail.com  

 INVITATION FOR POP LIFEGROUP LEADERS AND MEMBERS: ‘BETTER TOGETHER’ WINE AND 

CHEESE EVENING Wednesday 11 February 7pm in the church. Get information and inspiration 

for your group in 2015, as we focus on experiencing and celebrating COMMUNITY. 

 139 CLUB is recruiting volunteers, please visit volunteer.com.au/Opportunity/Details/60115  

 DATE CLAIMER: 1-3 May for PoP RnR CAMP at Mudjimba Beach 

 CHURCH NEWS 

“God’s promises are like the stars, the darker the night,  

the brighter they shine.” (David Nicholas)  
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We request the assistance of 4 helpers for Wednesday 11 February from 12.30pm  in the Junior 

Campus kitchen for set up and also the assistance of at least 17 volunteers for our cooking day, 

Thursday 12 February. Cooking commences at 8am. Any time you are able to give will be greatly 

appreciated. 

To assist with preparations please advise your available via the email address below. 

Should you not be able to attend the cooking day but still wish to assist, we are seeking volunteers to 

provide the lunch for the workers on Thursday 12 February.  This can consist of sandwiches, rolls, 

pizza, something easy to eat. Catering is usually for about 15 people.   

The Meals 4 You quarterly meeting is on Monday 16 February at the Everton Park Hotel 6.30pm for 

a 7pm start. The Agenda will be sent out on 9 February.  

I look forward to cooking with you all again and serving our community with a meal of love and hope 

Christine Bunn Meals 4 You Coordinator 
meals4you@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

 MEALS 4 YOU 
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Prince of Peace Lutheran College 

school@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

www.princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

Junior School (P-6) 

P: 07 3872 5700 

Middle & Senior School 

P: 07 3872 5600 

Student absences:  

absences@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au 

Junior Campus: 07 3872 5700 

Senior Campus: 07 3872 5656 

Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 

P: 07 3872 5757 (Tues-Fri) 

evertonhills.qld@lca.org.au 

www.princeofpeace.org.au 

4 February Senior Y11 IT Launch                                     7pm R4/5/6 

4 February Junior Y4 Overview evening                            6pm Resource Centre (Library) 

4 February Junior Y5 Overview evening                       7.30pm Resource Centre (Library) 

5 February Junior Y3 Overview evening                            6pm Resource Centre (Library) 

5 February Junior Y6 Overview evening                       7.30pm Resource Centre (Library) 

10 February Senior Y7/8/9 Information evening                7pm  

11 February  Auxiliary meeting                             8.45am Junior Campus Kitchen 

11 February Senior Y10/11/12 Information evening          7pm  

12 February  Meals 4 You Cooking day               7am-3pm Junior Campus Kitchen 

13 February Junior Y6 Student Leadership Installation    8.30am Chapel 

13 February Senior Y12 Accounting excursion  

16 February  Meals 4 You meeting                             7pm Everton Park Hotel 

17 February Senior Y11/12 Ancient History excursion UQ 

17 February Snr/Jnr Y5/10 Meals 4 You Youth Ministry         1pm Junior Campus Kitchen 

17 February Junior  Y6 Opening of Parliament                 1.45pm Chapel 

17 February  Sport Supporters Group meeting            7pm R5 

18 February  Friends of the Library meeting           8.45am Junior Campus Library 

18 February Junior Y1-6 Special Morning Tea  

19 February Senior Y7-12 Special Morning Tea  

19 February Senior Y11/12 Music/Drama excursion            8pm Wicked—QPAC 

Further information on any of the activities listed below can be found on the College website  

Calendar of Events. 

 What’s Coming Up at Prince of Peace 

Prince of Peace Bus Service 

Prince of Peace Lutheran College offers four before and after school bus runs available 

for use by college families. Our bus runs cover the following areas: 

 Arana/Bridgeman Downs (Arana Hills, McDowall, Aspley and Bridgeman Downs) 

 Bunya/Samford (Ferny Hills, Bunya, Closeburn, Samford, Wights Mountain) 

 Northern Suburbs (Albany Creek, Eatons Hill, Cashmere and Warner) 

 The Gap/Upper Kedron (including Ferny Grove Train Station) 

We also offer travel between campuses both morning and afternoon. Details of all our runs and 

where they currently stop are available on the website * 

Our bus runs are each allocated a mobile phone allowing parents to advise last minute changes  

directly to the bus run driver. For further information regarding costs, timetables and stops available 

please contact Bernadette Macnaught bmacnaught@princeofpeace.qld.edu.au  

 

 Prince of Peace BUS SERVICE 

 CHURCH NEWS 

 MEALS 4 YOU 
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